
Symposia - Resolutions

Bad Neuenahr - Ahrweiler, 10 - 13 June 1998 

Resolution No. 1 

The IAG Subcommission for Europe (EUREF) 

recognising that 

- in May 1995, the Iberia 95 campaign, 

- in August 1996, the Former Yugoslav Republic of Macedonia (FYROM) 96 campaign and 

- in October/November 1996, the Malta 96 campaign were observed 

and all the results were submitted to the EUREF Technical Working Group where they were 
accepted as class B standard (about 1 cm at the epoch of observation) 

endorses these results as improvements and extensions to EUREF89. 

Resolution 2 

The IAG Subcommission for Europe (EUREF) 

recognising that 

- in September/October 1994, the EUREF-NOR94 campaign and 

- in August/October 1995, EUREF-NOR95 campaign were observed 

and all the results were submitted to the EUREF Technical Working Group where they were 
accepted as class B standard (about 1 cm at the epoch of observation) 

states that the networks are too dense for complete acceptance of the results as an extension of 
EUREF89 and 

recommends that a subset be submitted to the Technical Working Group for endorsement as an 
improvement and extension to EUREF89. 

Resolution No. 3 

The IAG Subcommission for Europe (EUREF) 

recognizing the outstanding success of the European Vertical Reference Network 97 (EUVN97) 
GPS Campaign 

thanks the EUVN working group and all the contributors to the campaign 

accepts the adjustment presented at the symposium and asks the Technical Working Group to 
derive the final EUVN 97 GPS co-ordinates from this adjustment and 

urges all EUREF member countries to submit the requested levelling/gravity and tide gauge data, 



to the data centre in order to achieve the EUVN objectives.

Resolution No. 4 

The IAG Subcommission for Europe (EUREF) 

recognising the progress of the UELN 95 project work 

asks the data centre and Technical Working Group, to make the solution presented at the symposium, 
available as the UELN 98 solution and 

urgently requests the participating countries to make the missing levelling data available, 
particularly to extend and improve the vertical network to the Black Sea, around the Baltic Sea and 
including the channel tunnel connection between France and UK. 

Resolution No. 5 

The IAG Subcommission for Europe (EUREF), which held its eighth EUREF symposium in Bad Neuenahr 
- Ahrweiler from June 10 - 13, 1998, expresses its heartfelt thanks to the Local Organising Committee, its 
chairman Prof. Hermann Seeger and the Bundesamt für Kartographie und Geodäsie, for organising the 
symposium and for the excellent arrangements resulting in a very successful meeting. 

Resolution No. 6 

The IAG Subcommission for Europe (EUREF) 

recognising the outstanding contribution of Professor Hermann Seeger to the geodetic community 
and especially to the EUREF subcommission 

expresses its warmest thanks and appreciation for the energetic and focussed involvement, for his 
foresight in recognising the real need for a unified European reference frame, along with his 
determined hate of all "Bla Bla (Bla)". 

wishes him a "quiet (!) retirement" and 

invites him to further symposia as a permanent guest. 


